
 Art City Elementary 
 School Community Council Agenda 

 February 21, 2024 
 10:00 a.m. 

 Council:  Clint Cornwall, Jamie Huston, Natalie Bailey,  Amber Whatcott, Marie Lindsey, Adrienne 
 Everitt, Ashley Gammell, Amy Parker, Shana Huffaker 

 1.  Welcome:  Clint welcomed everyone to the meeting, thanked them for coming 
 and let them know what we would be covering today. 

 2.  How are things? What can we help with?  Amber Whatcott  said that 5th grade 
 teachers are doing a great job with their large classes.  We are all hoping that we 
 get 3 classes for 5th grade next year so the classes won’t be so large.  Clint 
 talked about our 2 new interns for next school year.  We talked about Ms. 
 Hodson and Mr. Hogge who are interns this year and what a great job they are 
 doing.  Amber Whatcott really likes Ms.Hodson, her daughter is in that class. 
 Everyone agrees that things are going well at Art City.  The canned food drive 
 went really well.  We didn’t have students pay for Val-O-Grams, they donated a 
 can of food instead and it went really well.  We liked it much better than when 
 students also were able to pay money for Val-O-Grams. 

 3.  Review Goals, Action Items and Budget for Reading  Goal: By the end of 
 2024-25 the percent of students in grades 1-3 performing on grade level or 
 making typical progress in reading will increase by 1%.  Our plan is to hire 
 technicians to provide early intervention and substitutes will be hired to provide 
 teacher teams time to collaborate on literacy, curriculum maps, attend data 
 meetings and participate in focused observations.  We have budgeted $46,500 
 for these things.  The council concurs that hiring individuals to help with 
 individuals is irreplaceable.  This includes SST meetings, where teachers/admin 
 decide what is and what isn’t working for individual students. 

 4.  Review Goals, Action Items and Budget for Math  Goal: By the end of 2024-25 
 school year, the percent of students in grades 3-5 performing on grade level or 



 above in math will increase by 1%.  We plan to purchase technology 
 (chromebooks, headphones, etc), Substitutes will be hired to provide teacher 
 teams time to collaborate on math content, curriculum maps, data meetings and 
 participate in focused observations.  Technicians will be hired to provide 
 interventions and enrichment in mathematics.  We have budgeted $13,666.  Clint 
 mentioned that we will receive a little bit less than last year in funds.  He will 
 shave this off of technology instead of subs and technicians. 

 5.  Vote for Approval  Amber Whatcott asked someone to  move to approve the 
 budget proposal.  Jamie Huston moved to approve, Marie Lindsey seconded and 
 the rest of the council voted to approve. 

 6.  Other items from council members:  Next meeting will  be the superintendents 
 meeting on March 27th at SFHS from 4-5pm.  We might need to hold a quick 
 meeting in the future about our School Access Route.  Clint is waiting to get it 
 submitted with the feedback from council.  Next meeting here at the school is 
 April 18th at 12:30. 

 Next Meeting: Superintendent SCC Meeting 
 March 27th, 4:00-5:00 pm 
 Spanish Fork High School 


